

CONFIDENTIAL DOCUMENT

SCOTTISH GYMNASTICS

MINUTES OF TUMBLING TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 25<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2021.

VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE (TEAMS CALL)

PRESENT                      ELLENA DEVITT (ED) Chairperson  
                                     CATRIONA LESSANI (CL) Competition Coordinator  
                                     DANIELLE LESSANI (DL) Pathway Coordinator  
                                     JACQUI GILMORE (JG) Judging Coordinator

APOLOGIES

IN ATTENDANCE        LARA GREGSON (LG) Head of Operations  
                                     BECKY HARRIS (BH) Events Manager  
                                     JENNA MUNRO (JM) Education Programme Manager  
                                     WENDY PURDIE (WP) Performance Manager (Non-Olympic)

ITEM	AGENDA ITEM/DISCUSSION
1	<b>WELCOME AND APOLOGIES</b>
	ED Welcomed everyone to the meeting and in particular happy to have JG join the panel
2	<b>ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- CL to Canvas some Judges from England that may be suitable to undertake this role <u>completed with Jacqui Gilmore joining panel in Judging Role</u></li> <li>- WP to update regarding any developments re European Championships &amp; changes to performance athlete status. <u>GB withdrew Delegation for Europeans so no requirement to Update</u></li> <li>- WP &amp; DL to meet with Dan Lannigan to discuss future programme and best way to develop PPP &amp; NPP gymnasts over the coming year. <u>Initial Meeting Done, Danielle received previous requirements for NPP &amp; PPP to look over. Further discussions will take place once return dates confirmed</u></li> <li>- LG will forward any BG Update that comes in whilst BH is on Furlough to allow us to add implications for Scottish Events before being disseminated to clubs. <u>This was sent out to clubs</u></li> <li>- Everyone to think about Set Criteria for a comp towards end of Year to be discussed at next Meeting <u>To be discussed during meeting</u></li> <li>- JM to check if permission needed to use BG Score videos to create a Judging Video Log <u>Yes we have permission to use BG score Videos</u></li> <li>- ED &amp; LG to meet with Iona Scott (SG Communications &amp; Marketing Manager) to discuss Facebook Group &amp; best way forward to communicate. <u>This is still to take place, arrange over next month</u></li> <li>- ED to devise some questions for a club questionnaire. <u>Distributed to panel for discussion later in meeting</u></li> </ul>
3	<b>GENERAL UPDATE</b>
	ED commented that there was not much change in since last meeting & due to covid gyms were still closed. BG tramp & tumbling technical panel had run an update zoom meeting of which items which arose will be discussed later in meeting

	<b>ACTION:</b> NONE
4	<p><b>PERFORMANCE PATHWAY UPDATE</b></p> <p>WP has spoken with Dan Lannigan and DL had reviewed the previous PPP &amp; NPP requirements. It was felt fair that previous PPP &amp; NPP gymnasts were invited back to initial session once we can restart and be reassessed but also provide opportunity for new gymnasts to trial.</p> <p>The Home Nations Tournament 2021 planned for November will not be going ahead and hope to rearrange sept/oct 2022.</p>
	<p><b>ACTION</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- WP &amp; DL to meet with Dan Lannigan &amp; finalise programme details hoping to start end of July/August.</li> </ul>
5	<p><b>COMPETITION/ EVENTS UPDATE</b></p> <p>Update from BG Technical Panel regarding competition dates and change to NDP levels were discussed.</p> <p>As a result the following conclusions were reached</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- We will run a Preparation competition in October/November 2021 for NDP/Club Grade Levels</li> <li>- We will run regional Qualifying competitions in 1<sup>st</sup> half of the year with June date in 2022 for RTF qualifiers &amp; Scottish Championships</li> <li>- Don't require a comp in Oct/Nov 2022</li> </ul> <p>ED raised the issue of lots of gymnasts being out of age now and not able to progress up levels due to time out of sport for COVID and therefore suggested that new out of age groups were added to the regional comps for 2022.</p>
	<p><b>ACTION</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- BH to obtain dates from Ravenscraig Sports Facility for competitions in 2021/2022</li> <li>- Everyone to consider adaptations for Preparation comp once BG provide new NDP Format (to hopefully discuss at next meeting)</li> <li>- Everyone to consider regional adaptations regarding age groups once BG provide new NDP Format (to hopefully discuss at next meeting)</li> <li>- Everyone to think about Set Criteria for a comp towards end of Year to be discussed at next Meeting</li> </ul>
6	<p><b>JUDGE DEVELOPMENT</b></p> <p>JM confirmed has spoken to BG regarding some form of CPD JG confirmed she had spoke with Andrew Jones (judging co—ordinator for BG Tumbling) regarding her role on the panel to ensure she gets up to date info from BG</p>
	<p><b>ACTION</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- JM to JG to meet to discuss CPD for Judges</li> </ul>
7	<p><b>COACH DEVELOPMENT</b></p> <p>JM continued situation regarding education was still same as reported at previous meeting, IT is hopeful face to face education will return in the Summer</p>
	<p><b>ACTION</b></p>
8	<p><b>COMMUNICATION PLAN</b></p>

	The draft questionnaire was discussed. Everyone happy with content. JG suggested a change to Judging question as felt it was more appropriate to have a judging meeting on day of competition. .
	<b>ACTION</b> - LG to send out questionnaire to clubs at end of April & have clubs respond by mid May.
<b>9</b>	<b>AOB</b> - ED raised issue of being able to support/handle gymnasts once gyms restart. It was reported that SG will communicate with clubs any update on this as become available prior to clubs restarting.
<b>10</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING 27<sup>th</sup> May 2021 @ 2pm</b>